
TOWN OF ORFORD
Board of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes

November 28, 2018
MEMBERS PRESENT:  John Adams, David Smith, Jim McGoff
OTHERS PRESENT:  Esther Dobbins-Marsh, Bill Paxton, Paul Carreiro, Robert Palifka, Lawrence Hibbard, Ruth Hook, Tom Thomson, Mark Marsh, Justin Adams, Ann Green, Eva Daniels, Harry Osmer, Faith Knapp, Cecily Richardson, Nancy Murphy
Call Meeting to Order
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM 
The Budget Advisory Committee (BAC) requested Murphy speak to the group on the Cash Flow situation. Because the town is traditionally $200,000 in arrears of tax collections, it directly impacts how funds can be spent, and the town has limited discretionary expenses where they can cut spending. Timing of funds received determine when large payments can be made (such as Rivendell and Grafton County). If we hold funds from Rivendell, they may need to borrow funds which incurs interest and impacts the expenses the town is charged for, so it makes financial sense to pay the school timely.

The 2019 Budget was discussed and several changes were proposed.

Adams identified several line items that the board agreed to change:

· Increasing the Deputy Admin Asst. amount by $1,000

· Increasing the Town Administration Training & Seminars by $1,000

Dobbins-Marsh identified several lines that needed adjusting:

· Increasing Town Clerk Software by $300

· Increasing IT Licenses & Fees by $500

· Increasing FD Supplemental Insurance by $279

· Increasing Highway Salaries by $3,500 and related p/r taxes by $265

Suggested changes from the BAC members:
· Reducing Town Clerk supplies by $200

· Reducing Tax Collectors Training & Seminars by $400

· Reducing Attorney Fees by $1,000

· Reducing Floodplain Expenses by $500

· Increasing Building Electricity by $300

· Reducing Building Improvement by $500

· Reducing Cemetery Supplies by $200

· Reducing Cemetery Gasoline by $500

· Reducing Fire Dept. Utilities by $500

· Reducing Fire Dept. Vehicle Fuel by $400

· Reducing Highway Diesel by $1,000
· Reducing Highway Road Signs by $300

· Reducing Veterinary Expenses by $200

The group discussed several additional budget items, and requested the next meeting include the Highway Road Agent and Fire Department Chief to clarify their budgets and spending for 2018. Dobbins-Marsh will present potential changes to employee contributions for health insurance.
The next budget review meeting is scheduled for December 6, 2018 at 5:30 pm
Adjourn

Motion to adjourn the meeting. Approved

The meeting adjourned at 9:40 PM
Respectfully Submitted,
Esther Dobbins-Marsh

